
Message from Headteacher

Welcome back
to school!

Let Your Light Shine
Matthew 5:16 Sermon on the Mount

I look forward to welcoming children and families back to school on Monday 5th
September. A special welcome to new pupils and families joining us in Reception and
children who are transferring from other schools to join us at Hoole in September. We are
very happy to welcome you to our school family.

We will repeat the Meet the Teacher sessions as I understand that some 
parents/carers were unable to come in July. Sessions will be tomorrow 
from 3.30pm (Monday) for Year 2 classes and all other classes on 
Tuesday 6th September from 3.40pm. This is a brief opportunity to come 
in and say hello to your child’s new teacher so you can put a face to a name. 
If you do wish to come to introduce yourself, please wait by the main door by the school
office and you will be directed to your child’s classroom. 

You will be sent the curriculum newsletter informing you what your child will be learning
this term over coming days. Parents’ Evenings will take place in October.

This newsletter provides remainders regarding PE and Forest School Days for this term.
Please note that there will be no PE lessons or Forest School running on the first day of
term, Monday 5th September, so children need to come dressed in school uniform. From
Tuesday 6th September, PE and Forest School will run so pupils should come prepared for
PE or Forest School from Tuesday onwards. Thanks again for your cooperation in
maintaining high standards with regards to school uniform and PE kit.

5th September
Newsletter

A copy of weekly newsletters is available on the school website, www.hooleceprimary.co.uk,
along with copies of all letters and information we send out. If you have any questions or
require any additional information, please do not hesitate to get in touch with us or ask a
member of staff. 

http://www.hooleceprimary.co.uk/


Timetables

Forest School

Long trousers such as leggings, jogging bottoms etc.
Long sleeved top 
Extra layer – jumper, sweater, hoodie, etc
Waterproof coat (not just “showerproof”)
Waterproof trousers if you have them
Wellies/Outdoor shoes
Gloves/hats if the weather is cold

From week beginning 5th September, children should come to school in suitable outdoor
clothes on the days they have Forest School sessions. Please ensure all clothing is named.

Please see the Forest School timetable above.

Suitable outdoor clothes include:



PE Timetables

From week beginning 5th September, children should come to school in PE kit on the days they
have PE lessons. Please see the PE timetable above. Please note that there are no PE lessons
the first day back.

Our PE kit is as follows:

Indoor: plain white t-shirt, black/navy shorts, pumps or trainers.
Outdoor: plain tracksuits (navy/royal blue or black). No hoods.

Pupils with hair longer than shoulder length should have a bobble to tie it back for safety during
PE lessons. Please nesure all clothing is named. Thank you for supporting us in ensuring that
your child’s school uniform, PE kit and school shoes are in line with our school uniform code. 



Clubs

We are delighted to announce our after school clubs and activities for the Autumn Term.
We hope that your child will find something to enjoy in the range of clubs we are offering. Clubs
are being offered by school staff and in partnership with external providers.



Clubs (continued)

Autumn Curriculum

Free clubs run by school staff 
Free clubs can be booked from 1pm on Wednesday 7th September. Please register your
child’s interest in the club by logging onto the school website and filling in the relevant club
registration form. Please be aware that places are limited and available on a first come, first
served basis, so ensure you register as soon as possible to secure your child’s place. 

Please note that most of the clubs will run all term (until the Christmas holidays) unless
otherwise stated. The Newspaper and Choir Clubs are all year-long commitments due to the
publications and performance involved.

Please let the School Office know if your child registers for a club and then changes their
mind so that we can pass the place onto another child. 

If you have forgotten your password for the school website/school spider, please click on the
forgotten password option to reset it. 

Clubs run by external providers – charges apply 
These clubs are available to book now. Emails of how to register for most clubs were sent at
the end of last term. Copies of the club emails can be found on the school website,
www.hooleceprimary.co.uk/page/clubs/45640. 

Letters for PK Sports Clubs (Y3-4 Football/Y4-6 Dodgeball) can be collected from the School
Office when we return to school on Monday.

We are fully committed to providing our pupils with a broad and balanced curriculum at
Hoole Primary. We include regular trips and high quality learning experiences to enrich the
curriculum and provide opportunities for children to explore learning beyond the
classroom. 

For more in-depth information of the annual and termly curriculum for your child's year
group, please visit the Curriculum page or the relevant Class pages on our website,
www.hooleceprimary.co.uk.

http://hoole.schoolspider.co.uk/classes


School Dinners

School dinners are ordered by children on a daily basis during registration. Lunches are
charged at £2.45 per meal for Key Stage 2 children unless entitled to Free School Meals. This
should be paid in advance via the School Gateway app as the School Office no longer accepts
cash or cheques. Children in Reception and Key Stage 1 are entitled to a free school lunch.

If your child has any allergies and intolerances not previously reported to us, please speak
with one of Catering Team or notify the School Office.

http://hoole.schoolspider.co.uk/serve_file/259918





...

Pendolino Class Forest School begins

Monday 5th September

Tuesday 6th September

Wednesday 7th September

Term Starts

Year 2 Forest School begins

Reception Forest School begins

Thunderbird Class Forest School beginsMonday 12th September

Thursday 8th September

Monday 19th September

Wednesday 14th September DOH Class Forest School begins

Wednesday 7th September COT Class Forest School begins

Year 1 Forest School begins

Monday 19th September

Monday 19th September

Monday 19th September

Monday 19th September

Monday 19th September

Y1-2 Yoga Club starts

Y3-4 Sports Skills Club starts

Y5-6 Arts & Crafts Club starts

Y5-6 Cross-stitch Club starts

Y5-6 Boys Football Skills Club starts

Monday 19th September Y5-6 Netball Club starts

Tuesday 20th September Y1-6 Mandarin Club starts

Tuesday 20th September

Tuesday 20th September Y2-6 AmaSing Club starts

Y5-6 Newspaper Club starts

Tuesday 20th September Y5-6 Zentangle Club starts

Key Dates 






...

Thursday 22nd September

Y3-6 Choir Club starts

Y5-6 Hockey Club starts

Y5-6 Drama Club starts

Y4-6 Dodgeball Club starts

Y6 Lunchtime Science Club starts

Year 6 Residential Trip

Year 6 Bikeability Courses

Parents Evenings (times/days tbc)

Harvest Service at All Saints' Church 

Friday 23rd September

Half-term holidays

Key Dates 

Y1-2 Sports Skills Club starts

Wednesday 21st September

Y3-4 Arts & Crafts Club starts

Wednesday 21st September

Y3-6 Street Dance Club starts

Wednesday 21st September

Y3-6 Fun Science Club starts

Wednesday 21st September

Y5-6 Girls Football Club starts

Y1-2 Choir Club starts

Thursday 22nd September

Thursday 22nd September

Y1-6 Spanish Club starts

Y3-4 Mixed Football Club starts

Thursday 22nd September

Thursday 22nd September

Thursday 22nd September

Friday 23rd September

Friday 23rd September

26th - 28th September

10th - 21st October

17th - 21st October

19th October

24th - 28th October


